
 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we approach the end of this half 

term, I would like to thank students, 

staff, parents and friends of 

Avonbourne for their continued 

support.  

We are #AVBProud of all our students, 

especially our Year 11 and 13 students 

who have made such a positive start to 

their GCSE and A-Level examinations. 

We wish them every success in their 

remaining exams.  

 

Finally, term will end on Friday 24th May 

at the normal time of 3.25pm (3:45pm 

for Year 11) and we look forward to 

welcoming all students back to the 

Academies on Monday 3rd June. 

Wishing everyone a relaxing and 

enjoyable half term.  
 

Michelle Dyer 

 

Wishing all our Year 11’s 

(Class of 2026) and Year 

13’s (Class of 2024) all the 

very best for their formal 

examinations. 

 

We have been so 

impressed with their 

commitment and 

dedication to their studies 

and know they will 

continue to make us 

#AVBproud in the 

summer! 

Summer 1 – May 2024 

#AVBProud



 

Eco-Committee update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer term has soared as high as the sun shines! 
All the while, the Eco Committee have been busy 
establishing themselves in the school and in our 
community. In order to achieve our third consecutive 
Distinguished level Green Flag Award from the Eco 
Schools charity, the Eco Committee has created this 
Eco Code:  

 

 

 

 

 

 
How many of the activities in 
the ENVIRONMENT acrostic 
poem do you do already?  
Selected Y8 students have 
teamed up with our careers 
team to support a garden 
project within the Avon Cliff 
care home grounds. Nicole 
enthusiastically shared that she 
felt: ‘The love of gardening is a 
seed once grown that never 
dies.’ This project will continue 
through the next half term, so 
watch this space grow!  
 

 

 

 

 

 Eco Tip: Turn it down. Turn it off. Shut it 
down.  This is our United Learning maxim 
towards sustainability!  
If you can, turn down the thermostat to your 
boilers and taps! According to Which? You 
can safely operate your home combi boilers 
at 60C! If you have the ventilated or outdoor 
space to do so, air dry clothes and turn off 
the dryer – if you have one. Were you using 
our Winter top tip of using electric blankets? 
If so, the weather is better for you to shut 
down those winter coping devices.  
  
 

https://www.which.co.uk/news/article/one-simple-way-to-adjust-your-boiler-to-lower-your-heating-bill-atXmR3z2RY92


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Bronze:  
It’s been an excellent half-term for bronze DofE, as students have got out on their practice expedition! Students 
were phenomenal on the expedition and were praised on how great they were by the APEX staff members. 
Moving forward students need to make sure they have uploaded all information onto eDofE and start getting 
assessors reports submitted. Further help with this can be found in the handbook sent out at the beginning of 
the year.   
Look out for information regarding the assessed expedition coming up on 20th/21st June.   
  
Silver:  
Year 10 students had a great time out on their practice expedition, on a very sunny week! Their navigation skills 
were excellent, and we saw some very creative meals being cooked on the camping stoves.  
 

Look out for information regarding the assessed expedition coming up on 27th – 29th June. 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STEM Roadshow 

BAE Systems, RAF and Royal Navy Stem Roadshow 

visited year 8 students and showcased an exciting 

performance on electricity this month. It was 

interactive with lots of props and experiments and 

highlighted several careers within Engineering.  

Work Experience 2024 

We are excited that next month year 10 students will 

be heading out on their work experience 

placements. Careers at Avonbourne is confident that 

this will be a successful experience introducing 

students to the world of work.  

Community Garden Project 

A community garden project with a local care home 

also began this month. Students visited the local care 

home to undertake some small gardening activities 

with the intention of designing a new outdoor space 

for the residents.  

Next half term Careers at Avonbourne will also be 

welcoming volunteers from JP Morgan who will 

interviewing our year 9 students. This will be a great 

opportunity for year 9 to practice their interview 

skills in a mock interview setting and be given 

valuable feedback to support with future interviews 

for work experience, college, sixth form and 

apprenticeship applications.  

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MATHS 
This term in maths we had the junior maths challenge, a national competition for the strongest 
mathematicians in years 7 and 8. Students in stream 1 and grammar stream of years 7 and year 8 
partook in this challenge. All students who attempted the challenge showed amazing resilience 
while tackling very difficult maths problems.   
  
In year 7, we saw 27 Bronze awards (top 50% of all participants), 14 Silver awards (Top 25% of all 
participants) and 4 Gold awards (Top 10% of all participants). Congratulations to Archie G-K 
(7GSB) and Kian T-A (7GSB) who both achieved the top in year award with their score of 93! All 
these awards are even more impressive when we consider that these students were competing 
against students in the year above them.  
  
In year 8, we saw 40 bronze awards, 17 Silver awards and 5 Gold awards. Congratulations to 
Charlie C (8GSB) for achieving the best in school award with an incredible score of 112 (Riley N 
deserves to be mentioned with an impressive 108). These students will be rewarded with 
certificates to celebrate how well they did.  
  
All students can be incredibly proud of how they did with this challenge!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 22 May is National Numeracy Day – the UK’s only day 

dedicated to everyday maths. We are celebrating this with a fun numeracy 

competition between tutor groups. Our children have been fantastic Number 

Heroes! They are building their confidence and skills with everyday maths. 

In addition to this Many of our students are also taking part in Number 

Heroes Competition (11 to 13): With our younger students, we’ll be sparking 

imaginations and conversations about using numbers and maths in our future 

dream jobs or hobbies. The lucky winners will receive a £50 voucher for 

themselves, as well as a £1,000 prize bundle for their school. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased to announce that we have a new Diversity committee at Avonbourne! 
Our role is to promote diversity and inclusion and to ensure that every child feels an 
integral part of our big community. Diversity ambassadors plan different cultural and 
religious celebrations to educate every student about the rich diversity in our school. 
Come and speak to us   
if you would like us to celebrate an event from your culture!!  

  
Diversity committee   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Avonbourne Diversity Committee 
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Summer term in the music department is always an exciting time as students prepare for their end of year 

assessments and have a chance to display all that they have learnt over the year. In year 7, students have been 

developing their understanding of Classical Structures alongside exploring the sonorities of the Instruments of the 

Orchestra. Students have been creating ensemble performances on the keyboard and progressing their performance 

skills throughout the assessment period.

In year 8 students have been composing this term, leading on from the Songwriting project in Spring term. Students 

have been creating their own variations of the Faded theme in pairs, ready to be assessed for the ROA. They have 

also developed an understanding of how music is developed from initial ideas and are able to demonstrate that 

musically and theoretically, ready for their ROA assessment next half term. 

Minimalism has been the topic for year 9 music students this term. Students have established an understanding of 

how rhythmic and melodic cells are changed and manipulated in subtle ways. This inspired the future dance music 

that is so popular today and students will get a chance to learn about this next half term in our club dance project. 

At KS4, our Year 11s have completed their coursework and NEA work. Congratulations to these students as they are 

now embarking on revising for their listening and appraising exam in the middle of June. Our Year 10 students are 

continuing their free composition and preparing for their end of year assessments. Students will begin their final 

performance project next term that will ensure they are ready for their first official performance assessment in 

Autumn term of year 11. 

Extracurricular music opportunities continue to go from strength to strength this term. Earlier this term we hosted 

and informal tiny desk concert with our students who take part in Band Academy. Three bands performed over 

lunchtime in the library and showcased the performances they have been working on. We look forward to putting on 

more events like this in the future. We have also been invited to take part in the biannual SoundStorm Music Hub 

Festival. Thirty students across KS3 have been taking part in workshops with Bath Philharmonic to create a piece to 

perform at The Lighthouse on Thursday 4th July for their Summer Showcase. We will be collaborating with other 

schools across BCP next half term to prepare for the performance. 

Finally, we have our last concert of the year as part of our Arts and World Cultures Day on Tuesday 16th July 2024. 

Please come along and support. More information about this will be communicated next half term. 

 



 
Safeguarding & Online Safety 

 
Advice for parents and carers  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet the team. 
Designated Safeguarding Leads: 
Natasha England 
Oliver Maund 
 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: 
Jacob McKay – Education Social Worker 
Coralie Crisell 
 
Main email address for the safeguarding team: 
safeguarding@avonbourneacademy.org.uk  
 
Designated Teacher for Looked After Children: 
Natasha England  
natasha.england@avonbourneacademy.org.uk  

mailto:safeguarding@avonbourneacademy.org.uk
mailto:natasha.england@avonbourneacademy.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

HOUSE UPDATES 
Recently the AVB houses have been hard at work trying to raise the most reach 
points possible, with Chesil only recently overtaking Brownsea for the leading 
house in REACH points. Many amazing events have also been taking place 
encouraging our students to get involved. We recently held a script writing 
competition where students were encouraged to write their own themed scripts 
with the winning one being performed at the upcoming Summer Concert, with the 
winner of this competition being Lisa B in 7D2/G.  This term saw our students 
designing chocolate bar wrappers for the upcoming AVB Bars. There were 
hundreds of submissions, with the students really getting involved. The winners 
were: Brogan, Sophie, and Louise (10P1), Melissa and Roksana (7BG), Ruby and 
Maya (10C1), Samuel (9LB), Claire and Laila (9LG), Taiye and Georgie (7BG), Skye 
(7DG). Finally, the House heads have also recently held another of their HoH 
Celebration Lunches where students were rewarded with sweet treats, 
refreshments and games for their continued hard work and dedication within 
school. It was lovely seeing so many students turn up to play very competitive 
games of Kahoot or showing off their skills playing Badminton alongside 
music. Thank you to those who attended our FOAA and Head of House BINGO 
night. I am sure you will agree Mr Murphy has missed his calling as a Bingo caller! 
We raised just under £500 for the FOAA and look forward to seeing how that 
fundraising is spent next term! 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dance 
It has been a very busy and successful term for our Year 11 GCSE Dancers 
as they have reached the end of the course and now completed all 
practical elements. The students did fantastically well in their practical 
exam and there was an abundance of creative and original choreography 
work on display. We wish our Year 11 dancers the best luck now as they 
partake in their final revision lesson ready for their written exam in 
June.   
The summer term dance curriculum is in full swing and key stage 3 
students are exploring a variety of different dance styles. In Year 7 Dance 
we have been exploring the magic of musical theatre with students 
learning West End repertoire from musicals Matilda, & Juliet and 
Hairspray. In Year 8 we have been looking at ‘The Nutcracker’ by 
acclaimed British choreographer Matthew Bourne and focusing on 
students ability to show character through dance. In Year 9 we have been 
challenging ourselves to learn some challenging group dance 
choreography from the well-known TV series ‘Dance Moms’.   
Good luck to our Year 10 students who are preparing for their first full 
GCSE Dance mock and first choreography assessment. Below we see a 
number of Year 10 students rehearsing their choreographies.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

REACH UPDATE 
 

Congratulations to the following tutor groups who won a pizza lunch for their class 

last week. We look forward to rewarding the tutor groups with the highest totals for 

May, the first week back after the May half-term break.  
 

Year 7  7L/G  
Year 8  8P/G  
Year 9  9P/G  
Year 10  10P2  
Year 11  11T2  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

In the race for the House Cup, Chesil are currently leading the way. However, this could all change next half-

term as students compete for additional REACH Points and the House Sports Cup at the Academies Sports 

Days.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE ACHIEVEMENTS UPDATE 
Lily K in year 11 attended national finals in Gymnastics recently for the 

South West team. Her team came 8th overall and Lily’s vault was 7th 

overall out of all the gymnasts that competed. 

.  

BMX Superstar!  

Zac T from Year 10 competed in the US last week at the BMX World 

Championships. He was placed 68th out of 128 in his age group and an 

incredible experience for him. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOAA  
                  (Friends of Avonbourne Academies) 

 

This term our fantastic FOAA have raised funds for a brand-new 3D printer in our 

Technology department which has been very gratefully received and used already 

by Ms. Sherwood-Taylor and our Tech students! FOAA have also funded our Chess 

club, a French Theatre visit, Dance kits, a brand-new nurture garden and wellbeing 

snug!  

Just under £500 was raised at the recent BINGO night hosted expertly by our Head 

of House team with our very own Bingo caller Mr. Murphy.  

Thank you to all of those who attended on the evening and wore house colours 

representing their houses! 

The FOAA have also secured discounted tickets for THORPE PARK on the Friday 5th 

July Inset Day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always, WE NEED YOU to support our FOAA. At Avonbourne our PTA is made up 

of a very small group of parents and with further support we could run even more 

events which raise funds which go directly back to our Avonbourne community and 

students experience. Please come along to a meeting to find out more or if you have 

any fundraising ideas do contact pta@avonbourneacademies.org.uk 

 

Date of next 
meeting 

12th June 2024 
6:30 pm block b 

library 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OPEN MORNINGS 

Avonbourne is one of the 

only local Academies to 

offer weekly Open 

Mornings. Prospective 

parents and students are 

invited to look around our 

Academies with a student 

tour followed by Q&A 

with members of our 

Leadership team. Please 

scan the bar code below to 

get booked on in the 

Summer Term. 

 

 

 

How can you support the foaa? 

We are always on the lookout for helpers at 

events or for more parents to join our committee. 

If you don’t have the time to help, you can still 

support us in other ways: 

1. Make a donation – regular or one-off 

donations can be made via this link 

www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20477

530 

2. Buy lottery tickets via this link Support 

Friends of Avonbourne Academies when 

you play Your School Lottery - Your School 

Lottery 

3. Use easyfundraising for all your online 

shopping. Sign up via 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/caus

es/avonbourneacademies  

4. Donate a raffle prize to our next event… 

 
A huge well done to Jonathan and Alfred 

from Y8 who both were selected to play in 

the first match of the season for Dorset U13 

against Wiltshire at Westbury CC. 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hapta-harewood-avonbourne-avonwood
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hapta-harewood-avonbourne-avonwood
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hapta-harewood-avonbourne-avonwood
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hapta-harewood-avonbourne-avonwood
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/avonbourneacademies
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/avonbourneacademies


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Taylor – Head of Year 8 (Class of 2029) 
I can’t believe that I am sitting down and writing the end of half term article already, it is scary to think that in 7 weeks that 
we are going to be transitioning into year 9. It is fantastic to see that the Class of 2029 are buying into the REACH values and 
partaking in so many clubs here at the academy. From Chess, Music, Robotics and P.E, there is something for everyone. I 
regard to our sporting fixtures, this saw us bow out of the town cup after a couple of difficult fixtures, but the boys showed 
great character and determination to compete. The beginning of this summer term saw the start of our cricket club which 
has had over 40 boys and girls attending. It saw us win our first game comfortably and puts us in a nice place going into the 
Dorset County Cup and Bournemouth Cup which I am excited to see what we can do as we have some extremely talented 
cricketers.   
Year 8 were welcomed by the RAF who did a fantastic assembly on electricity. This was extremely engaging and lots of 
students were involved in the presentation and practical elements. They were extremely respectful and did the academy 
proud with their behaviour. Another aspect where Year 8 pupils represent the academy fantastically well is with our tours, 
with year 5 and 6 pupils looking to transition they have taken a lead on touring prospective parents. We receive endless 
amounts of positive praise for those students who do this. The house ambassadors have also been busy going over to our 
feeder primary ‘Avonwood’ to do a bit of cooking with the students, the feedback we have had is fantastic.   
After half term sees the start of our ROA period for year 8s, from our last set of exams the feedback regarding the pupil’s 
conduct was brilliant and I look forward to this continuing. Please encourage your son/daughter to revise over the exam 
period, they should have been given revision guides during tutor time.   
 

 

 

Heads of Year 

Mrs Thomson – Head of Year 7 (Class of 2030) 
Year 7 have had a busy half term. It’s amazing how quickly the half term flies by. As students become more settled in the school 
and lessons, it is time for them to look back over everything they have learnt and get prepared for the Rank Order Assessments 
they are due to sit on their return after the half term break. We had a fantastic turnout for the ROA launch for parents, thank you 
to all those who attended. Hopefully this evening provided information on how the assessments work and what parents can do to 
support their children. Students were also provided with similar information so that they are able to develop their own 
organisation skills and resilience to help get them through their first exam experience at Avonbourne. Students were provided with 
revision packs and were shown how to access revision resources on TEAMS.   
 
In addition to preparing for exams, students, as always, have been getting involved in the extracurricular programme. It was lovely 
to see so many students visit Winchester Cathedral for the RS trip. Students were impeccably behaved and had wonderful feedback 
from the staff who attended. A handful of students were also involved in the creative choir workshop, they had a fantastic time. 
Finally, a huge shout out to the boys' football team who reached the Town Cup Final against Bournemouth School for Boys. 
Unfortunately, despite an outstanding effort, the final score did not go Avonbourne’s way.  
 
Well, done year 7 for another brilliant half term. Enjoy your break, revise lots and I look forward to seeing everyone return for their 
final half term of year 7.  Mrs Thomson and the year 7 team 
 
Mrs Thomson and the year 7 team 

Miss Jupe – Head of Year 9 (Class of 2028) 
The year 9 team continues to be extremely proud of the progress, maturity, and hard work of the year 9 student during this 
term. It has been amazing to witness how the year 9 students have adapted so well and shown true professionalism 
throughout their end of year exams this term. It has been a joyed to speak to students regarding their revision sessions inside 
and outside the classroom and how much effort they have dedicated to their exams to go above and beyond. 
This term year 9 have also experienced their first taster of the DoFE trial expedition. I do hope all students who participated 
had a wonderful time and learnt some new and useful skills. The year team were proud to hear how polite, well-behaved, and 
thoughtful all students were during this event. 
 
Well done to Olivia O and Peter Tand who had received the most REACH points this term. This term Year 9 Chesil boys and 
Year 9 Purbeck girls received the most REACH points overall for behaviour, classroom, and attitude to learning. Well done! 
The year 9 team wishes everyone a wonderful and restful half term. We are looking forward to welcoming everyone back for 
our last term of the academic year. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Ryan – Head of Year 10 (Class of 2027) 
 
Each time I write the summary of the half term, I always start with, it's been another busy half term, and once again, it has been 
another busy half term.  
We started the half term with a talk from external providers about consent. This covered a range of topics relating to definitions, 
clarifying common misconceptions, analysing different scenarios, and looking at online relationships.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We had 23 pupils participate in their Silver Duke of Edinburgh skills and practice expedition. They were very lucky with the 
weather and from all accounts had a great time. We wish them luck for the assessed expedition.   
We also had some buddying sports stars in amongst our ranks:  
County Track & Field Trials  
Adam A-G – 6th in 1500m  
Saffi B – 1st in 100m and 1st in Long Jump  
Sseco T – 3rd in 100m and 3rd in 200m  
  
County Track & Field Championships  
Saffi B – 3rd in 100m  

National Snowboarding & Skiing Championships  
Poppy B – 7th in Slalom and 1st in Snowboarding  
  
World BMX Championships  
Zac T – Came 68/150 for U16  
  
Kacper K – Qualified for England Fishing Team  

  
Congratulations to these individuals and good luck for future competitions.  
The cohort have continued with their GCSE content as the Year 11s then started their Public Exams. At the end of this half 
term, the Year 10s have their English, Maths and Biology EOY exam. After we return, we will have several weeks of EOY exams. 
Good Luck to all for their exams and remember to do your best, but also give yourself the best opportunity, revision, sleep and 
being prepared are all key.   
 

Mr Nash – Head of Year 11 (Class of 2026) 
10 SCHOOL DAYS TO GO!!  This year has gone by so quickly. Your children have been a credit to you, they have 
been excellent and have handled the pressure of GCSEs admirably. As you are aware, there are half term 
revision sessions in preparation for the 2nd half of the GCSE season. These really will make a difference to the 
outcomes of the GCSEs. Miss Underdown and Miss Solano have the prom under control, and it will be an 
amazing night for all who attend. Apparently, I will be wearing a glittery pink tie!! A letter will soon be coming 
home regarding the arrangements for the final day of Year 11.  The letter will outline the plans for the final big 
day and what we will be doing afterwards. The leaves hoodies have been ordered and their estimated delivery 
date is the 10th June. 

 
I huge thank you must go to all of the parents and carers for the support they have given to not only your 
children, but also to the school. We could not do what we do, if it was not for your support during the most 
important year of their academic life so far. 
I wish you all a great half term and hopefully, the sun will shine. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

www.avonbourneacademy.org.uk 

Call 01202 398 451 or email office@avonbourneacademy.org.uk 

Harewood Avenue, Bournemouth, BH7 6NY 

Wishing all our Avonbourne community a 
wonderful half term break! 

We look forward to seeing all year groups 
on Monday 3rd June at 8:30 am. 

 

http://www.avonbourneacademy.org.uk/
mailto:office@avonbourneacademy.org.uk

